# MLCCC General Meeting Minutes December 8, 2022

(Members in Attendance: 23)

Intersection of Grins & Giggles: President Dave Robins shared some funny tidbits of "hillbilly wisdom". Charlie Green followed up with a couple corny holiday-themed jokes a.k.a (in his words) "Dave's Leftovers" (What do snowmen eat for breakfast? Answer: Ice Krispies! What Christmas song do grapes sing? Answer: Tis the Season to be Jelly!) ③

Dave expressed thanks to all who braved the snowy weather to attend the meeting. Thanks were also given to Nancy Boehm for decorating the "donation tree" which was used as the evening's focal point for monies collected for Serve Moses Lake. (Money donated by club members will be matched up to \$300 by MLCCC.)

Lynn & Michael Logan were guests. Lynn spoke to club members about Serve Moses Lake, for which she is currently serving in a volunteer capacity as Interim Executive Director. The charity was started in 2008. Their motto is, "Helping People Find the Help they Need". They work with a network of local Christian churches and volunteers with the goal of creating a holistic relationship, focusing on material, emotional, relational and spiritual needs in order to effectively help break the cycle of poverty. Questions from club members were answered by Lynn. A sign-up sheet was sent around the room for anyone interested in receiving by email or regular mail news about Serve Moses Lake. SML is located at 422 W. Third Avenue. In response to a question by Jackie Chmela, Lynn encouraged those who are approached in town by people asking for money to refer them to Serve Moses Lake instead of handing out cash. SML can be contacted by phone: 509-764-8276, email: <a href="mailto:servemoseslake@gmail.com">servemoseslake@gmail.com</a> or in person. Their office is open three days a week: Tuesday & Thursday 1:00 pm – 4:00 pm and Wednesday 9:00 am – 12:00 pm & 1:00 pm – 4:00 pm.

Club president Dave Robins then called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm. "Let the fun begin!" He led the Pledge of Allegiance and welcomed returning members.

<u>Secretary's Report (Kathy Haack)</u>: Motion carried to accept November minutes.

## **Treasurer's Report (Bob Kent):**

In Bob Kent's absence, Dave Robins read the treasurer's report. Checking account balance is estimated at \$8,641.73 (no bank statement received yet).

The first of two \$300 checks has been written to the Moses Lake Food Bank. Motion carried to approve the treasurer's report.

Gift suggestion: There are still a few MLCCC car plaques available for sale at \$30 each. Contact Bob Kent if interested in purchasing one.

#### Webmaster's Report (Paul Boehm):

Paul recently received one order for personalized MLCCC business cards. Anyone wishing to buy business cards or name tags featuring a picture of their classic vehicle should "call Paul". (New catch phrase coined by Dave) ©

#### **Unfinished Business:**

MLCCC accepted the invitation to participate in the Downtown Moses Lake Association's 27<sup>th</sup> Annual Holiday Lighted Agricultural Appreciation Parade which took place December 2<sup>nd</sup>. Assigned Unit #404. On a sad note, Pete Vezzoni left the parade line when he was notified that his father had been injured during a fall at home. *Please keep both of them in your thoughts and prayers*.

Dave noted that BOD clarification regarding the annual gift exchange was sent out prior to the December meeting.

#### **Door Prize Winners:**

Nancy Boehm – Metal "garage art" sign
Jackie Chmela -- Puzzle
Clay Crook – Mystery gift bag
Joan Duffin – Metal "garage art" sign
Kathy Haack – Salt & pepper shakers
Mitch Halgren – 97-piece socket set
Candy Jackson – Gulf© Wall Thermometer

Note: In Judy Kent's absence, there was no 50/50 drawing. Also, Ugly Sweater Contest awards were given out as door prizes instead.

## **Acknowledgements:**

Happy 60th anniversary to Dave & Ann Robins!

Table decorations were provided by Don & Kathy Haack. (Glenda & Bill Anderson have next month.) *December 2023 is still available to anyone interested in signing up.* 

Thank you to Paul & Nancy Boehm for the pretty holiday red velvet 2-bite cupcakes.

Thank you also to Karen Crook who passed around a platter of her homemade Sesame Seed Toffee. Yum!

#### **Rear View Mirror Flashbacks:**

Clay Crook shared information about his 1946 Plymouth, which was November's Car of the Month.

Karen Crook gave an update on Harley Ottmar who recently turned 95. Members signed a birthday card in his honor that Karen had brought.

#### **New Business:**

Next general club meeting is scheduled for January 12, 2023.

A reminder that the annual candy contest has been moved to February.

<u>Car of the Month</u>: Candy Jackson and her 1967 Corvette will be featured in the December newsletter.

Dave Robins closed the business portion of the meeting at 7:50 pm.

This was followed by the annual Christmas gift exchange, for those who chose to participate. Charlie Green added extra fun to the event when he was handed the microphone and provided a very entertaining play-by-play commentary.

President Dave Robins and vice president Charlie Green, on behalf of the Moses Lake Classic Car Club Board members, sent everyone home on a happy note with holiday wishes. "Be safe! Merry Christmas! God Bless! See you all next year!"

# Car of the Month

December 2022 Car of the month



Candy Jackson's 1967 Corvette Roadster 327 - 300 hp. - 4 Speed

Candy Jackson –

This was my Mother's Day present in 1983 honoring my first born. 1967 Corvette Roadster 327 - 300 hp. - 4 Speed transmission